
  

 

Autumn Newsletter 2024 

 

Carn Brea Parish Council will be holding its  

Annual Service of Remembrance  

on Sunday 3rd November 2024 at 

Treloweth Community Hall starting at 11am. 

If you wish to join us, 

you will be most welcome! 

A two-minute silence will also be held at  
Treloweth Community Hall around the Memorial on  

Monday 11th November 2024 at 11am. 

 



 

 
D-Day 80 Commemoration Event 
On the 6th June 2024 with the support 
of The Countryman Inn, Piece, Carn 
Brea Parish Council held a 
commemorative event to mark the 
80th Anniversary of the D-Day 
Landings and joined the rest of the 
country at 9:15pm by reading the 

International Tribute along with the lighting of the Beacon. The event 
raised a fantastic £525.00 which has been evenly split between the 
five official charities. A huge thanks to Nick Lake and his team at The 
Countryman Inn and to everyone who attended and supported the 
event! 

                          

 

      

 



 
     
 
 
Treloweth Community Hall  
War Memorial Wall and 
Garden 
 
 

 
The garden surrounding the memorial is having a refresh and so far 
has had the old hedge removed, the wall repainted, the addition of 
some simple low planting including poppies to brighten the garden 
area and a pair of ‘Remember the Fallen’ statues secured to the wall.  
  
To enhance the area further, the Council would like to invite any local 
artists to design a Remembrance Themed Mural which could be 
painted on part of the wall. 
 
If you would like to submit a design for review please contact the 
office via telephone or email. 
Telephone: 01209 313014  
Email: enquiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Please submit your designs by 28th February 2025. 
 

 

Hanging Baskets 
 

This year the Council have worked again with 
Warnes Plants to provide hanging baskets 
across the Parish for everyone to enjoy.  After 
agreeing suitable locations with Cornwall 
Council, we have also provided 40 additional 
baskets in various new locations.  
 

mailto:enquiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk


 

Carn Brea Parish Neighbourhood 
Development Plan 
 

On 1st August 2024 the result of a Public 
Referendum approved the Carn Brea Parish 
Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) with 88% 
of the votes cast in favour of the Plan.  
Thank you to everyone who took part in the vote. 
The NDP has taken several years of incredibly hard 
work to create. The NDP Working Group, made up 
of local residents and Carn Brea Parish 
Councillors, were guided through a minefield of red 

tape by planning consultant Steve Besford-Foster. 
 

The process of building the plan has involved a great deal of public 
consultation, including Open Sessions held in Four Lanes, Carnkie, 
Carn Brea Village and in Pool, with leaflet drops by Royal Mail on 
several occasions and hundreds of letters to community groups, local 
businesses, churches, schools, and public utilities. 
Thank you to every single one of you who attended an Open Session 
or sent us your thoughts or views. All of these contributions have 
helped to shape the Plan and we really appreciate your submissions. 
 

Our Plan now gives us, as the Parish Council, a bigger say in how new 
building development, or conversions of old stock, should happen in 
Carn Brea Parish. We can use the Policies set out in the Plan to inform 
decisions on planning applications within the Parish. 
The Plan sets out our approach to housing, business and jobs, the 
natural environment and our landscape, the built environment and 
our heritage, access and connectivity, open green spaces and 
recreation, community facilities and finally climate change. 
You can see the Plan on our website and there is a paper copy 
available to read in our offices. If you have a question about the Plan 
please feel free to email or call us. 
 



 
Perhaps the biggest round of applause should go to the NDP Working 
Group itself who beavered away for the last three years, week after 
week, slowly making progress in building the Plan, seeing it pass 
several clinical inspections and then receive approval at the Public 
Referendum. 
 
The Working Group were led by Chairman Cllr. Malcolm Moyle, Vice 
Chairman Mr Peter Lee, Mr Warwick Addison, Cllrs Elly Glanville, 
Chris Jordan and Bob Drew, supported by our Clerk, Andrew Moyle-
Browning and Assistant Clerk, Sarah-Jane Noakes. Our Consultant 
Steve Besford-Foster kept us on the straight and narrow. 
 
The whole point of all of this is so that we can, and will, improve the 
Planning process in Carn Brea Parish which must be a good deal for 
the people of the Parish. 
 

A Big Thank you to Everyone

 



 
 

Mobile Speed Indicator Sign 
 

The Speed Indicator Sign has been in place 
now for 8 months and you may have seen it 
on your travels across the Parish. 
Since the last newsletter, it has been located 
in Piece – Loscombe Road, Pool – Church 
Road, Moorfield Road and Four Lanes – 
Loscombe Road.   The speed limits within 
these areas are 20mph or 30mph.  

The maximum speeds recorded at these locations range from 42mph 
to 85mph. 
 
All the data collected (which measures both incoming and outgoing 
vehicle speeds) is shared with Cornwall Council Highways and Devon 
and Cornwall Police Roads Policing Unit.  The Council have asked to 
be updated on any action that will be taken with regards the excessive 
speeds that have been captured within the data. 
 

Speed Indicator Sign Location Schedule 2024/2025 
 

Location  Dates 
Four Lanes B3297 (Roskrow Close)  02/09/24 - 30/09/24  
Carnkie  30/09/24 - 28/10/24 
Higher Broad Lane  28/10/24 - 25/11/24 
Four Lanes B3297 (Chapel Row)  25/11/24 - 06/01/25 
Piece  06/01/25 - 03/02/25 
Pool (Church Road)  03/02/25 - 03/03/25 
Four Lanes (Loscombe Road)  03/03/25 - 31/03/25 
Pool (Moorfield Road)  31/03/25 - 28/04/25 
 

The sign is relocated every 4 weeks in line with the guidance provided 
that suggests that if the unit is in one place for extended periods, this 
can reduce the impact.   
 



 

Carn Brea Parish Councillors 

 
Back Row:    Cllrs. C. Jordan, M. Davis, J. Paton, M. Moyle,  
  A. Woodrow, T. Salisbury and P. Holmes. 
Front Row:   Cllrs. M. Rainbird, S. Breul, S. Dale, R. Drew, D. Cooper, 

E. Glanville and Cllr. J. Pollock. 
 
 
Cllr B Watkins (Absent when photograph was taken) 
 

 
A big welcome to the Council’s newest Pool Ward Councillors who 
have recently been co-opted:- 
 

  
 
 Cllr. A. Woodrow Cllr. P. Deakin  
 

 
 

 

Contact details for all of the Councillors can be found on our notice 
boards or on our website, link below: 
http://www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk/Councillors_29141.aspx 

http://www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk/Councillors_29141.aspx


 
 

Looking Ahead 
 
The Council are excited to announce that following several public 
consultations the installation of a ‘New’ Play Park at Wheal Fortune 
Park will begin in September with expected completion in late 
October.  Whilst the works are being carried out, the Council is 
working hard to minimise any disruption to park users, though for 
safety reasons there may be times during the works that the park will 
not be accessible.  

 

 

CARN BREA PARISH COUNCIL CONTACT DETAILS:- 

  Telephone:    01209 313014 
  Website:   www.carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk 
  Email:      enquiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk 
 

 
 
 
 

Please ensure that you recycle this newsletter. 
 

Follow us on Facebook for all the latest information! 
 Facebook.com/CarnBreaParishCouncil 

mailto:enquiries@carnbreaparishcouncil.gov.uk

